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Message from the Head Teacher 
 

Well, what a wonderful term!  It has been a challenge in many ways, but the 
response from everyone has been truly exceptional.  My first term as  
substantive Headteacher has been full of happy and joyful moments: I have 
delighted in spending time with the children every day and they have all 
made incredible progress.  Extra special well done to all of the children in 
reception - their first term of 'big school' well and truly completed!  
 
To see how much the children have grown in all year groups has been a  
delight and to have been able to work so closely with everyone in our  
community has also been a real pleasure.  
 
I must give a HUGE well done and thank you to ALL of the incredible staff at 
KPS from: office to site and from classroom to kitchen, every single person 
has worked tirelessly to provide a safe and happy environment for the  
children as well as being innovative, adaptive and positive to overcome the 
Covid challenges that we have all faced.  
 
As 2020 draws to a close, may I wish you all a wonderful break, a safe and 
happy  Christmas and the very best wishes for 2021! 
 

With kindness and festive cheer 

Mr Pajak 
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 For the past couple of weeks the children have been learning We're  
Going on a Bear hunt by Michael Rosen and this led to a fun filled  
Friday afternoon as Kingfisher's visited the Wild Garden. As a surprise, on 
the way, we stopped and had a hot chocolate (with marshmallows!)  
under the shelter. The children really enjoyed the warm treat and we 
talked about what we like about hot chocolate. It makes us feel warm on 
cold days, it tastes really yummy and for some it is a lovely treat to have at 
home around Christmas time. Some children told us they had not had hot 
chocolate before and were happy to tell us they really liked it! We  
followed this with a visit to the wild garden where we explored the area, 
noticing the changes we could see from the last time we visited. We  
noticed there were a lot less leaves, and it was VERY muddy. The  
children enjoyed chanting the parts of the Bear Hunt story as they moved 
around the fields.  

What have the children been up to at school? 

 Year 5 were lucky enough to be joined by the Paralympian Triathlete 
Andy Lewis MBE, from Bespoke Mentoring, on Monday 7th  
December.  They completed their next session in their wellbeing 
leaders work, discussing qualities of a leader, five ways to wellbeing 
and how to overcome disagreements on the playground.  It was a 
thoroughly enjoyable day and also helped them consider how  
everyone has the right to be treated equally as Andy shared his life 
journey about overcoming his disability.  

 
Year Four have had unexpected visitors ... of the magical 
kind ... elves on the shelf, who have been getting up to all 
kinds of mischief. The children have enjoyed reading about 
elves and their magical powers of sending news to Santa. They 
have also written their own festive stories based on a winter 
wonderland and the magical helping power of the elves.  
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Notices 

Thank You 
We would like to say a very big                                             to 
Amber Pirie, who has taken time out of her cake making 
business to donate Christmas Hamper Boxes to schools in 
the Gloucester area.  Kingsway has been very lucky to  
receive a few of these boxes to share with families that may 
be in need of some support over Christmas time. 
 

House Points 
Don’t forget to check out the ‘House Points’ total on our 
website: https://kingswayprimary.org.uk/house-points/.  
Children are given house points/Dojo points for  
Perseverance, Kindness, Success and Positive Behaviours 
which are updated weekly.  Well done everyone. 

Online Safety - TikTok Update 
Parental Controls with Family Pairing Feature 
The TikTok family pairing feature allows parents to 
link their accounts to their children’s. Find out what 
features are available and how by following this link:  
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/tiktok-update-
parental-controls-with-family-pairing-feature/ 
 
More online safety information can be found on 
our website: https://kingswayprimary.org.uk/
online-safety/ 

 

 Pupil Voice - From Year 1 

What have you enjoyed learning about this term? 

"My best thing was  
making the boats for the 
pirates and seeing if the 
floated, not all of them  

did, it was funny."  
by Tobias 

"I loved the 3D 
shape challenges 

and making cuboids 
from cubes."  

by James 
"Dance was fun, I 

liked being a lion as 
a I got to roar." 

by Daisy  

"I have loved making 
the 7 continents books 
and sharing the words 

and pictures."  
by Orla 

"I've really enjoyed  
English because we  

wrote about the  
Christmas story"  

by Oliver 
"Learning  

to read."  
by James   

"I loved learning the 
different sounds in 

our Phonics."  
by Snithika 

"We love Bubblegum 
the Christmas elf, she 
plays hide and seek 
and helps us learn."  

by Mallard Class 

"I liked  
partitioning different 
numbers and making 

things in the art area like 
the African necklaces."  

by Rosie 

"I really liked mak-
ing a car and seeing 

how far it would 
go."  

by Jared  

mailto:https://kingswayprimary.org.uk/house-points/?subject=House%20Points
mailto:https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/tiktok-update-parental-controls-with-family-pairing-feature/?subject=TikTok%20Family%20Pairing%20Feature
mailto:https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/tiktok-update-parental-controls-with-family-pairing-feature/?subject=TikTok%20Family%20Pairing%20Feature
mailto:https://kingswayprimary.org.uk/online-safety/?subject=Online%20Safety%20Information
mailto:https://kingswayprimary.org.uk/online-safety/?subject=Online%20Safety%20Information
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Important Diary Dates 

Term Dates 

Term 1: Thurs 3rd Sept - Fri 23rd Oct 2020  

Term 2: Tues 3rd Nov - Fri 18th Dec 2020  

Term 3: Tues 5th Jan - Fri 12th Feb 2021  

Term 4: Mon 22nd Feb - Thurs 1st April 2021  

Term 5: Mon 19th April - Fri 28th May 2021  

Term 6: Mon 7th June - Weds 21st July 2021  

January 2021 

4th:  INSET Day - focus on supporting pupils with  

additional needs. 

After School Clubs Start 

February 2021 

5th: NSPCC Number Day 

9th: Safer Internet Day 

Talent Show 

March 2021 

Parents’  Meetings 

April 2021 

Easter Assembly 

2nd: Bank Holiday 

May 2021 

3rd: Bank Holiday 

KS1 Assessments this month 

10th: KS2 SATs Week 

31st: Bank Holiday 

June 2021 

Year 1 phonics screening check 

Year 4 multiplication tables check 

Year 6 Residential Trip 

Year 6 writing submitted for LA moderation 

July 2021 

5th: Annual reports to parents 

w/c 12th: Year 6 Production 

20th: Final day of school for children 

21st: INSET DAY 

Coronavirus Information 

 
 
 
 
 
Coronavirus Information can be found via our 
school website or from the  
following : 
 
• https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-

covid-19/symptoms/ 
• https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

• https://www.gov.uk/government/
publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-
children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-
support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-
children-safe-online 
 

• https://www.gov.uk/government/
publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to
-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-
and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-
outbreak 

 
Or check out our school website 
www.kingswayprimary.org.uk/coronavirus/ 
 

Admission to reception at Primary school/ Year 
3 Junior School & lower to middle school  
places for September 2021 -  
Gloucestershire County Council  
 
From November 2020, letters were sent out  
explaining how to apply for a school place. If you 
are a Gloucestershire resident and you still have 
not received a letter by December 2020 please 
contact Co-ordinated Admissions.  For more ad-
vice and information go to  
 
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education
-and-learning/school-admissions/apply-for-a-
primary-or-infant-school-place/ 

School Admission Information 

Please be advised that this is only a rough outline of 
the year ahead.  More dates will be added in the new 
year and some events may be subject to change due to 
Covid.  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak
https://kingswayprimary.org.uk/coronavirus/
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Adult Education Courses 

"I've really enjoyed  
English because we  

wrote about the  
Christmas story"  

by Oliver 

Wellbeing courses:  Maths courses:  English courses:  

 
 
 
 

For more information about these online courses or to book a place, 
please email fay.tucker@gloucestershire.gov.uk  
 
These courses are being delivered via Zoom to keep everyone safe. 
You can access this via your smartphone, tablet or computer.  
 

Please note: Some of these courses are free if you are over 19 years 
old, have lived in the UK/ EU for 3 or more years, or have a valid Resi-
dence Permit, and are one of the following: Unemployed or earning 
below £17,000 per year; Qualified below a Level 2 ( less than 5 GCSEs); 
Have mental health challenges, Have a learning difficulty or disability.  

mailto:fay.tucker@gloucestershire.gov.uk

